
 

 

Senior Pastor's Letter: After the Windstorm 
 
Rosie Dijan (Muyongo) 
January 13, 2021 
 

 
Wild weather with 70 mph winds whips Seattle and Western Washington 

 

Dear Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

I wonder how all of you are doing after the big windstorm last night. I hope you are all well. In my place 

our power was out at some point but got restored this morning. However, our internet is still out. 

Thankfully my phone is still working so I am able to send you this message which I hope you are able to 

receive. I wanted to send a community letter from last night but I got caught up with some other things. 

For one, at around 9:00 pm last night, my daughter had an accident as she tried to avoid a tree branch on 

her way as she was driving along highway 522. I believe it is through God and the good spirit world's 

protection that she did not get hurt in the accident although her car was totally damaged. I cannot but be 

grateful about it. 

 

Just a heads-up, in our national leaders meeting yesterday, it was announced that this Sunday, January 17, 

2020 on the sub-regional level, the message delivered by Dr. Yun during the CIG leaders meeting will be 

broadcasted for all members to watch. So for our community we are asked to join the Bay Area Family 

Church Sunday Service at 10:00 am. Our Sunday Service team will meet tonight to finalize the plan for 

this Sunday. I will send you a message of the final schedule for our Sunday Service for this coming 

Sunday, January 17 by tomorrow. There maybe some changes so please stay tuned. 

 

About the 2021 calendars, I sent out a message yesterday saying that it is already available for pick up at 

Windermere. The price is $15/calendar and you can pay through Venmo, by check or cash. If you ordered 



 

 

the calendar and you need to pick it up , please message Mrs. Chieko Granstrom at 206-446-4293 for an 

appointment. 

 

HTM and outreach: this is a very important ministry that we need to start working on so I would like to 

invite anyone interested on this for a zoom meeting on Saturday, January 16, 2020 at 7:00 pm using the 

following link: 

 

* To join from your pc, tablet, or smartphone, please click this link: us04web.zoom,us/j/251525455. 

Password: 2020 

 

Meeting ID (if required): 251 525 455 

* To join by phone, voice only, dial any numbers below: 

(346) 248-7799, (301) 715-8592, (312) 626-6799, (253) 215-8782 

Password: 2020 Meeting ID: 251 525 455 

 

Lastly, please continue to pray for our national prayer condition and for the peace and unity of this nation 

of America. And let us pray for one another. May we can overcome whatever challenging situations we 

may be facing at this time. 

 

God bless you all! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan (Muyongo) - Senior Pastor 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 

 


